

I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

1. a. behaveded b. passeded c. entertaineded d. changeded
2. a. imagination b. average c. language d. apppearance

II. Choose the word that has the main stress placed differently from the others.

1. a. household b. suppose c. Arctic d. diet
2. a. transformation b. independence c. understanding d. illiterate
3. a. uncontrollable b. biological c. appreciation d. seniority

III. Choose the best answer a, b, c or d to complete the sentence.

Find the mistake (1-5)

1. Those who come from Baffin Island often live in an igloo: a house building from blocks of ice.
2. I am going for a diet next week and hope to lose ten pounds before Christmas.
3. I wish I have his mobile phone number so that we could tell him the good news.
4. The children had to go barefootedly because there was no money for shoes.
5. Alan didn't use to liked children, but it's different now he has his own.
6. The children in my home village used to go _____, even in winter. Now they all have shoes.

- A. on foot B. bare-footed C. playing around

7. There is usually a _____ gap between the old and the young, especially when the world is changing so fast.

- A. generation B. value C. age

8. Every nation has respect for their long-preserved _____.

- A. behaviours B. practices C. traditions

9. In Viet Nam, _____ often refers to age and social position, not to wealth.

- A. seniority B. tradition C. generation

10. Giving lucky money to the young and the old at Tet is a common _____ in many Asian countries.

- A. behavior B. practice C. traditions

IV. Write the correct form or tense of the verbs in brackets.

1. The doctor told him to stop _____ (smoke) and take a trip.
2. He is so annoying! He _____ (always/ leave) his things everywhere.
3. I have decided _____ (study) more and improve my overall average.
4. As far as I know, he's coining. But I _____ (not speak) to him for weeks.
5. I will call you when the guests _____ (arrive).

V. Write the correct form of the words in brackets.

1. Overeating is surely the main cause of _____. (obese)
2. This approach can help identify common _____ and their causes. (behave)

3. Today, _____ and loyalty mean nothing in the workplace. (senior)
4. I found the ending of the novel a bit _____. (believe)

VI. Reading

Good manners are a treasure to the people who possess them, as well as to the community they live in. Manners are taught, learnt, and passed from generation to generation. Even hundreds of years ago, children were taught to behave responsibly. They learnt to respect seniority. When **they** passed an object to another person, they had to use both hands. When they entered a room, they had to bow and greet the oldest person first. Boys learnt to work hard to support their families. Girls learnt to do housework, and to take care of others. Loyalty and honesty were highly appreciated. When they made a mistake, they would not let another person be punished for it. That would be **cowardly and mean**. They were taught that families were strong, and everybody should stick together in adversity.

Fortunately, many of these values have been well preserved. They have contributed to making the unique Vietnamese culture, and strengthening our society.

1. *What were children taught hundreds of years ago?*
2. *Can they use one hand to pass an object to another person?*
3. *What did they have to do first when they entered a room?*
4. *What were highly appreciated?*
5. *What were they taught about family?*
6. *Have these values not been preserved?*

VII. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the word in capital.

1. He feels sorry that he can't come to his brother's wedding. (WISHES)

2. "If I were you, I would no longer spend most of my time chatting on Facebook", he said. (ADVISED)
He _____
3. My mother no longer cooks for me since I married my wife. (USED)
_____ before _____
4. I'm sorry I'm not old enough to drive a car. (wish)
I wish _____
5. he/ used/ play/ football/ local team,/ but/ he/ too/ old/ now. (complete the sentence)
